
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
 

Carparks 
The carparks at the front of the school are for the use of staff and families  
approved by the Principal for specific reasons such as disability and security. 
The beginning (8:40 am to 9:15am) and end (3:00 pm to 3:30 pm) of the school 
days are busy and dangerous times and parents using the car park for dropping 
off and picking up children are putting others at risk, as children especially  
toddlers are unpredictable and sometimes wander into the carparks during those 
times. There have been a number of “near misses” lately.   
 

Cooroombong Street  
A drop off zone exists in Cooroombong Street at the Greaves Street North end.  
Parking in this area is restricted from 8:15am to 9:00am and 2:45pm to 3:30pm. 
Please check the signs and ensure that you are not blocking access to the zone 
by parking and leaving your car. If you need to come into the school please 
park further up the road. Reversing into Greaves Street North is illegal and  
dangerous. 
As a courtesy to our neighbours please ensure that you do not allow toddlers to 
play in gardens and destroy property including plants. Our neighbours often 
assist us with holiday surveillance so please help the school to maintain  
friendly relations. 
Please ensure that your children are using the correct safety belts etc and are 
not hanging out of open car windows. 
 

Year 6 Graduation 
The Year 6 Graduation Ceremony will be held on Wednesday, 13th December 
2023 at 10:00am in the school gymnasium. Two tickets will be allocated per 
student and allowances made for separated families. There is no cost for this 
event. 
 

Graduating Students Dress Code 
On graduation day, students are expected to dress modestly and neatly with 
these restrictions: 

• Minimum of make up 

• No bare shoulders or midriff etc. 

• No T-shirts with offensive writing or pictures/graphics 

• No hats 
 

Pupil Free Day and Public Holiday 
Our next pupil free day will be held on Monday, November 6th. The next day is 
the public holiday for the Melbourne Cup. Students are not required to attend 
on those days. 
 

Referendum Day Sausage Sizzle 
The School Council will be running a sausage sizzle on the referendum day, 
Saturday October 14th 2023. If you are able to assist please contact the school. 
 

Year 1 and 2 Camping Event 
Year 1&2 students will remain at school at the end of the day and participate in 
a range of activities and have dinner at school.  They will leave with their  
parents/cares at 6:00pm. 
Thankyou to Camp Australia for providing the special entertainer. 
Thankyou to the staff who have organised and managed the event this evening. 
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Sunsmart Term 4  
It was very pleasing to see how many students have now located and are wearing their sunhats.  All  
students must be wearing a school sunhat this  term.  
Only the approved school hats should be worn as they offer the best protection from the sun. Baseball style 
caps are not acceptable. Hats can be purchased at the school uniform shop for $15. 
From now on the No hat, No play policy is active. 
 

School Uniform Shop 
Students should now be wearing their summer uniform. 
Please note that students should not be wearing items clothing that is not on the uniform list such as  
hoodies, multi coloured tops and black or coloured leggings. The uniform list is attached to this newsletter.  
 

Uniform shop 
The uniform shop will be operating on Monday 3:00pm to 3:30pm and Tuesday 8.50am to 9.15am. 
All items are very cheap, clean and plentiful. For $10 you could get 5 items. 
 

Prep Enrolments 2024  
Families wishing to enrol a prep student for 2024 should complete an application form as soon as possible. 
The application forms are available from the office and can be downloaded from the website.  
The kinder to school transition process will start next term. 
 

Building Upgrade 
Today we met with the architects to begin the building design stage. They met with some year 3&4 stu-
dents to get ideas of what they hope for with the new building. The expectation is that the administration 
block will be demolished and rebuilt.  
Students NOT Returning in 2024 
Parents of students from Prep -5 who will not be returning to Manorvale next year are asked to inform the 
school in writing. Please include the intended school placement for next year. 
 

Helen Watson 
Principal 

Year 5-6 Big Day Out - Thursday, 14th December 2023 

The year 5-6 Big Day Out will be held the day after the year 6 graduation on Thursday, 14th December 

2023. The students will be enjoying a day celebrating their year with their peers and teachers at Strike, 

Point Cook. The students will play 2 games of ten pin bowling and have an organised lunch at the venue 

comprising of pizza, chips and a drink. The cost of the event is likely to be between $35 - $40. Once all 

the details have been confirmed we will give families sufficient notice for payment.  

New Nature Playground and Gaga Pit 

Manorvale Primary School's new nature playground opens to students on Wednesday 11th October. 
Thanks to a grant from the Department of Educations 'Active Schools' team, we were able to create 
a new nature play space. The playground was built between the oval and basketball court.  The  
design of this playground was completed with the support of a number of our 5/6 students who 
wanted more equipment they could climb on. The new nature playground includes bouldering walls, 
climbing poles, logs and rocks to run along and platforms to climb on.  The nature playground also 
has a 'Gaga Pit' for students to play Gaga Ball. Mr Boulter will be teaching all the students how to 
play Gaga Ball in PE this week, so be sure to ask your child/ren the rules of how to play! A special 
thanks to the team at 'Rocketbox' for designing and constructing the new play space.  
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Whole School Incursion - Italian Performance Incursion 

On Monday, 30th October 2023 there will be an Italian incursion at Manorvale PS.  Spectacular 
Spettacolo Productions will be visiting to perform the show called Vacanze Romane (Roman  
Holidays) for the whole school.  The students will be preparing for this show by learning the 
songs and vocabulary that will be used throughout the performance.  The show will be  
performed in Italian and English and relates to the Languages curriculum. 
 
Date:   Monday, 30th October 2023 
Location:   Manorvale PS, gymnasium 
Cost:  $6.50 per child (Families can use CSEF or credit funds for this extra-curricular  
  event.) 
Notes went home with all students last week.   
Please complete, sign and place money in the envelope provided with your child’s name and 
class, and return it the classroom teacher no later than Monday, 23rd October 2023. 
 

 

Lego League Challenge 
 

On Tuesday, 19th September the selected 5/6 students went to their second event at Wyndham Tech School for 

the First Lego League Challenge.  

The students had the opportunity to experience a mock competition before their big day this term. The students 

worked together to problem solve, code, and use their engineering skills to build and program their Lego robot to 

navigate the missions of the game. They all did an excellent job, and we are eager to see how they go on their  

competition day.  

Mrs Cole. 

 

Bandanna Day 

October 27th is National Bandanna Day. Leading up to this day,  the Junior School Councillors will be  
selling bandannas at school. 
 

Canteen provides support to young people aged 12 - 24 who are impacted by cancer. Whether they are 
dealing with their own diagnosis, close family member’s cancer or the death of a loved one, Canteen  
provides support such as counselling, peer support and youth friendly services.  
 

We will be selling amazing printed bandannas for $5 to help support Canteen.  We will set up at the bench 
near Miss Khalif’s room every 1st break for the first half.  
 

 

We look forward to raising money for a great cause and seeing everyone in their bandannas. 

JSC 
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The Focus For Term 4 Is RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE, ASPIRING, CARING 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to the following students for being named as STUDENT OF THE WEEK. 

 

 PREP  SIOMOS 

 

 

 

Averie for successfully  

segmenting words to hear four sounds 

when writing. 

Damon for making an effort to leave 

spaces between words when writing. 

3/4 RUSSELL 

 

Alexander for listening carefully to instruc-

tions. 

Eh Taw for working hard to improve his 

paragraph writing. 

PREP McCORMACK 

 

Divansu for following the Prep routine 

on her first week at Manorvale PS. 

Zena for engaging in all tasks throughout 

the week. 

3/4 JOHNSTONE James for actively contributing to class dis-

cussions while also supporting others to share 

their own thinking. 

Dedo for selecting  

responsible places to sit on the floor to allow 

him to use whole body listening. 

1/2 BATES 

 

Jiraiya for using his sound knowledge to 

sound out words when writing. 

Ryder for following the success criteria 

and using colourful  

semantics to  write interesting sentences. 

3/4 PULFORD/ 

BEECHAM 
Arjay for demonstrating a positive and en-

thusiastic attitude joining 3/4 TP, and in ac-

tively participating in whole group and individ-

ual learning tasks. 

Thanee for demonstrating perseverance 

during maths to rename two and three digit 

numbers using standard non canonical form. 

1/2 ANDERSON Iftin and Owen for using maths vocabu-

lary to describe the features of different 2 

dimensional shapes. 

5/6 KOCISKI 

 

Ayasha for her dedication during TLI which 

she has shown with her knowledge and 

achievement in Place Value. 

Codie for helping his peers during writing, 

especially when they need help with historical 

information. 

1/2 BOS Rawiri for reading fluently and using ex-

pression. 

Mia for successfully achieving her writing 

goal on two occasions this week. 

5/6 RIEKSTS Leo for being polite and respectful  

towards the teacher. 

Amana for working hard at her reading. 

1/2 TOMPKINS Elise for coming back to school with a 

positive attitude and working hard to-

wards achieving her maths and writing 

goals. 

Winter for taking responsibility for her 

own learning goals by  

communicating that she needs to be  

challenged more. 

5/6 KHALIF Toby for his effort in completing his explana-

tion text about tsunamis.  He crafted a text 

that makes for an engaging and  

informative read. 

Balreet for consistently  

showing kindness and respect to her  

classmates, and actively listening during  

discussions by attentively tracking the  

speaker. 

SIGNORA  

MAIORANA 

LOTE 

Andrew and Zarliah for very good pro-

nunciation of the Italian transport words. 

 

MRS HOOPER 

LIBRARY 

Elayna for choosing to make  

responsible choices that help others. 

Lois for thoughtful contributions to our book 

discussions. 

MR BOULTER 

PE 

 

Sophia for great initiative in Junior School 

Council for letting the  

students know about the new Gaga ball 

court use. 

MS CARLISLE 

ART 

 

Craig for working hard and helping to clean 

the art room. 

OSHC Joseph for being helpful and 

Showing respect to peers while at OSHC. 
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Manorvale Primary School 

 232-246 Greaves Street North      

P.O. Box 591, Werribee. 3030 

Principal: Helen Watson 

Assistant Principal: Lily Ibrahim and Tyson Smith 

Phone: 03 9741 6300     Fax: 03 9742 5703 
E-mail: manorvale.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.manorvaleps.vic.edu.au 

 

   TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1                 27th January to 6th April  
Term 2  24th April to 23rd June 
Term 3  10th July to 15th September 
Term 4  2nd October to 20 December  
 

SCHOOL HOURS 2023 
Start  9:00 am 
Lunch in rooms 11:30 am to 11:40 am 
Lunch Play 11:40 am to 12:10 pm 
Snack in rooms 1:50 pm to 1:55 pm 
Recess Play 1:55 pm to 2:25 pm 
Dismissal 3:15 pm 
OHSC Bell 3:12 pm 

 

 

REPORTING STUDENT ABSENCES 
To avoid receiving a phone call or a note/letter from the 
school when your child is absent please remember to 
contact the school using one of the following methods: 
1. Reporting on the Compass Portal 
 

2.  Contact the school by telephone on 9741 6300  

3.  Send an email to  

 manorvale.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
4.  Write a letter or note to the classroom 

 teacher explaining your child’s absence 
5.  Verbally inform the classroom teacher. 

 
If families have not advised the school of a student  
absence, a text message will be sent at 10:00am  
alerting the family.  Families are expected to respond 
to the school with a reason for the absence as soon as 
possible. 

 
 
Term 4               Event Date 
Yr 6 students  Passport to Success Program     10/10 - 31/10/2023 
   (Tuesday - 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st from 1.00pm) 
Yr 1/2   Camping Experience 3:15pm to 6:00pm at school  10/10/2023 
All students  Bandanna Day - $5.00      27/10/2023 
All students  Italian Performance Incursion $6.50 due by 23/10/23  30/10/2023 
Yr 6 students  Graduation Day       13/12/2023 
Yr 5/6   Big Day Out        14/12/2023 
 
 

 
Parents’ Club News 
 
Mondo Recylcing 

Thanks to everyone who donated items to the Clothing recycling this morning. Your efforts are appreciated and 

Manorvale receives $0.10 for each kg we collect and donate. We will update you as to how much was collected as 

soon as that information becomes available.  
 

Secondhand Uniform Shop 

Uniform Shop has reopened. 

Our second hand uniform shop will be open for business starting this term, Monday afternoon and Tuesday  

morning. Please come in and say hello to our lovely volunteer Tegan and check out what bargains we have.  

Opening hours are Monday afternoon 3 – 3.30pm and Tuesday morning 8.50 – 9.15am. 

 

Can you Sizzle a Sausage? 

Lend a hand this Saturday as the School Council hosts a fundraising sausage sizzle during the referendum. Please let 

the office know.  The office contact number is 9741 6300. 

 
 

Rochelle Reynolds 
Parents’ Club President 
 

 

 

mailto:manorvale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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